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MINUTES    
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

                                                 MONDAY, June 13, 2022 
 

Meeting was held via Zoom. 

 
Attending: Magi Winslow, Scott Levan, Greg Sottile, Karen Eseppi, Peter Sevetz 
 
The meeting was called to order via Zoom at 7:31p.m. by First Selectman Magi Winslow. 
 
It was decided by the BOS, as of July, 2022, we will have “in person” meetings – 
alternating between East and West Hartland.  The Agenda’s posted will show the 
address of the Meeting. 
 
Motion: Magi Winslow/Scott Levan– Unanimous 
To approve minutes from previous meeting(s) as presented. 
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous 
To approve Expense Reports for May, 2022. 
As requested by the second and third selectman, FOI expenses to end of May are 
$2,166.40 and $567.00 related matters. 
 
Update Coronavirus/Town Buildings: 
Magi Winslow reported masking is now voluntary at all Town buildings.  Currently, 
Boards/Commissions have the option of “in person meeting”, Zoom meeting or both. 
There are still testing kits and masks available if needed.  Sanitizer is still available in the 
Town Hall lobby and in the Offices at Town Hall. If you are showing symptoms of Covid 
or have been exposed to someone who has Covid, please do not come into the Town 
Buildings or attend Town events until it is safe to do so. The Board of Selectmen 
sincerely thanks you for your patience and your consideration. Magi Winslow stated that 
it seems COVID cases are on the rise in Connecticut and that the BOS is watchful as it 
relates to Town buildings and events. 
 
HARP Board Update: 
Plans/prints are finished for the shelter update and foodbank at the Nellie B. West 
Building at Camp Alice Merritt. The Project is continuing. 
 
Magi Winslow reported a very nice turnout and reception for the Bench - donated by the 
Hartland Lions Club and dedicated to Wade E. Cole - located  at the West Hartland 
Cemetery.  The Town will pour a base for the bench.  A sincere thank you to all who 
attended and all who helped to put the event together. 
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Appointments: 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Greg Sottile - Unanimous 
To re-appoint Jamie C. Ayotte as a Regular Member of the Recreation Commission.   
Term begins 6/12/2022. 
 
Motion: Magi Winslow/Greg Sottile – Unanimous 
To re-appoint: 
Susan B. Reinhard, James G. Holcomb and Harlan Brose as Regular Members of the 
Commission on Aging as requested by the Municipal Agent.  Terms begin 7/1/2022. 
 
There are four vacancies on the Board currently. 
 
The contract for purchase of a new EHVFD Truck has been signed.  We are waiting for 
the final information for the lease. 
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – unanimous 
To adjourn the meeting at 8:22p.m.    
 
 
Respectfully submitted, Magi Winslow 
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